TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL AGM

18 November 2012
Lostwithiel Golf & Country Club

Sue welcomed the gathered members to the AGM and went through the basic housekeeping concerning the AGM.
Sue apologised for the slight delay in starting, but this was due to logistical problems with overnight stays which required consequent breakfasts; she thanked the Golf Club for providing the best possible experience for the TCC.
Sue asked members to bring minutes so that there was no requirement to print extra copies.
1 Apologies

Prior to meeting: Fiona Riggall (Torpoint), Jenny Birkett (Launceston), Jenni Sweet (Restormel), Brenda Brooker (Newquay), Newquay Twinning (Royal Albert Hall rehearsal), Ebby Anstey (Restormel)
At the meeting: Jean Anderson (Truro Morlaix), Anne Moodie (Truro Morlaix)
2 Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting were accepted. These were proposed by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth), seconded by Anne Smee (Lostwithiel). Passed unanimously.

3 Matters arising

There were no matters arising.
4 Correspondence

None received other than day-to-day emails, for example updating of delegates etc.
There have been a number of communications regarding requests for possible links with Cornish towns.

1. There has been notice from a community in the Puy de Dome in central France, looking for a link with any town with a mining link. 
2. Cornwall Cllr Andrew Long, on the Cornwall stand at the Festival Interceltique de Lorient had an enquiry from a village of about 2,000 looking for a Cornish Twin.

The contact is : - Veronique Herisset, Commune de Berne (email: vherisset@yahoo.fr)
3. Name: Le Mer
Email: nathalieetfanch@gmail.com

My name is Fanch Le Mer, I live in a small village named Kersaint Plabennec in Brittany.
We are seeking a Cornish village interested in beginning a twinning with our village. It is located in the south of "pays des abers" (http://www.abers-tourisme.com/en) and is approximately 15 kilometers west of Brest and not far from Guipavas (twinned with Callington), Plougastel Daoulas (twinned with Saltash) and Le Relecq Kerhuon (twinned with Bodmin).

Our village is a village with a population of 1,400. The N12 road runs not far from the village and we are 5 mns from Guipavas Airport and 30 mns from Roscoff ferry. St. Etienne's Church is found on the centre of the village, opposite the mairie. It is a typical Breton village with many footpaths going all around the countryside.

You can check the website of the village on http://www.kersaint-plabennec.fr and also the wikipedia http://fr.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kersaint-Plabennec. I would be very interested to get in touch with persons interested.


4. Camborne now has a Facebook page - https://www.facebook.com/camborne.twinning?ref=ts&fref=ts
5. St Germans and District Twinning Association Boules Piste
 

Our new Boules Piste is available for the annual County Boules Competition.
 

As you are aware, the pitch can accommodate 6 pairs of teams at a time. Our new toilets have now been completed and are adjacent to the piste. Nearby is the smugglers pub, also the Seaton beach cafe.

 

Parking charges apply in the car parks from March until October but prior to the 1st June, early arrivals can take advantage of free parking on the single yellow line surrounding the grass triangle adjacent to the pub. Consequently, we feel that the best time to hold the competition would be at the end of May. This would also be before holidaymakers begin to arrive in the area.

 

We (St Germans Twinners) could put on a barbeque with a small charge to cover costs and make this a social event for the whole membership.

 

Please let me know your thoughts on this.

 

Best Regards

Steve Liddicoat (Chairman, St Germans and District Twinning Association – Tel: 01503 250356)
6. Matters concerning travel to and from Brittany:

· I would like to pass our company to you, if you looking for excellent coach hire for your future trips and please let us help as we have good fleet of coaches. We do have coaches up to 70-seater. We have good knowledge of the local areas and UK network. I have sent you a photo of one of our coaches.

We will be based in Plymouth and can help with any coach trips you may require. 
Mr Derrick Cuff 07881 796716
Carmel Coaches on 01752 869065
info@carmelcoaches.co.uk 
www.carmelcoaches.co.uk
· From Graham Smith, Brittany Ferries
“Both these operators hold Contract Rate account with us on the basis of volume/regular business and as you would expect they are more heavily discounted to reflect this. If they book the ferry crossing no additional discount can be offered to the rates they enjoy - however, I would expect their quote/s to be favourable.”

Roger Hawke

Newell’s Travels

Managing Partner

26/27 Killigrew Street Falmouth TR11 3PN

01326 315366

Roger.hawke@newellstravel.co.uk
John Hill

Wessex Continental

PO Box 43 Plymouth PL1 1SY

01753 846880

admin@wessexcontinental.co.uk
5 Chairman’s Report
Sue welcomed everyone to the AGM of the Twinning Committee for Cornwall, being held for the fifth year at Lostwithiel Golf and Country Club.

2012 has seen a great deal of activity as far as twinning in Cornwall is concerned. Many of our associations celebrated particular milestones in their twinning history such as the 30th anniversary between Callington and Guipavas, celebrated in style this year with a visit to the Tonnère de Brest maritime festival in July.

I was very pleased to be invited to the 25th anniversary celebration of St Germans’ twinning with Plouguerneau for the official opening of their new boules piste at Seaton. I was a little more apprehensive when it transpired that I was expected to umpire the final of the boules competition itself, an all-French, all-male event which in the event passed without controversy! It was a lovely sunny day, the setting was excellent and the organisation of the whole event was admirable!

Other associations like my own found themselves in certain difficulties when using Brittany ferries Group Booking service this year as the pricing system being used seemed very much out of proportion with the going rate for individual bookings on the internet. The associations concerned were very resourceful in the ways they chose to circumvent the pricing system, but in some cases numbers for the planned visits did fall as a result of the uncertainty caused. Consequently I made contact with the head of group bookings, Graham Smith, who agreed to come down from Portsmouth to talk us through changes which have been made to the booking system this year. 

It was a very interesting meeting which cleared up a number of points for us, and it was recognised that the system being put in place needed some final tweaks to make it work for everyone. We were, however, assured that in the future the group booking prices should still represent the best value for money for our twinning associations, and that if this appears not to be the case we should flag this up with the group booking section and, if necessary, with Graham Smith himself.

[Discussion was interjected and it was agreed that any problems should be reported to either Sue or Rick Lumley so that a dossier could be compiled.]
Our general meetings during the year have been well-attended and have proved to be an interesting forum for discussion. The change of venue caused a little confusion at first but Fred and Anne have made sure that we are comfortable at the Methodists’ Hall in North Street, Lostwithiel. The move to 3 meetings plus AGM was generally accepted as an improvement on the old system of 4 plus one, but it was felt that we needed to spread the meetings rather more evenly throughout the year. One suggestion would be: early February, Mid-May and early September which hopefully would not clash with any twinning visits or Anne and Fred’s annual holidays!

Our other regular event took place as usual in June at Boscawen Park in very acceptable weather conditions. The arrangements made by Beatrice in booking the event, and Truro twinners in preparing the piste, ensured that the boules competition could go ahead very smoothly indeed. Numbers were down a little on previous years but this had no adverse effect on the high standard of play at all stages of the competition. After a very enjoyable day’s play the final results were: Plate winners: xxxx; runners-up: Torpoint, and overall winners, for the second year running, Callington.

In our September meeting we discussed the drop in the number of teams and the feedback from absent associations that the chosen date was not suitable for a variety of reasons. Since that time we have received an official invitation from St Germans to hold the event next year at Seaton on their new piste with a suggestion that the event should take place a little earlier in the year – possibly mid-May. While this might entail a rather longer journey for our members in the west of the county it should be noted that in the last few years the number of teams coming to Truro from the west of the county has been disappointingly low.

After a period where we found it difficult to nominate a recipient of the Edwin and Ernestine Jones bursary award I was delighted that this year we were able to make a joint award to four young people whose outlook on life, like our own, is truly international. These young people were able to travel with their local twinning association and gain a first-hand experience of what is best about twinning. We will be hearing about their adventure a little later this morning so I will leave the details to them.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those who have contributed to the smooth running of the Twinning Committee for Cornwall events over the last year, and in particular the officers, Beatrice Kerno as vice-chairman, Fred Smee as treasurer and Rick Lumley as secretary: all of them do a sterling job. Ebby Anstey has had to give his apologies today, but he has worked to ensure that our profile is always raised with all areas of the regional press.

Finally I would like to thank all members of the many twinning associations in Cornwall who ensure that our visitors leave with such a positive impression of our county and the hospitality offered by the people who live there. Without you twinning could not exist and the world would be a poorer place.

Vive le jumelage!
6 Treasurer’s Report

Fred presented the financial report, as outlined below:-
Statement of Accounts 30 September 2011 to September 30 2012
Receipts










£
Current a/c balance brought forward
1960.66
AGM & Conference
445.00

Insurance
1113.00

Affiliation fee
420.00

Boules Day
29.00

                                                                                                  _______             


3967.66
Payments


£
AGM & Conference
644.35

Insurance
1295.52

Administration
103.69
Lottery
84.20

Bursary
237.70

                                                                                                  _______





2365.46
Balance of HSBC Current a/c at 14.10.12
1827.33
Less 2 outstanding cheques 100873 and 100877 ( S Lumley)
225.13







1602.20
HSBC Savings a/c balance at 14.05.12
1263.06
                                                                                                  _______





Total of all accounts
2865.26
Peter Coxwell is at present travelling in Australia and the accounts are therefore not audited. However, Fred assured the membership that the figures were correct.
The acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Beatrice Kerno (Newquay); seconded by Barrie Anthony (Truro Morlaix). Passed unanimously.
7 Election of Officers

Sue Lumley handed over to the Secretary, but all nominations for Chair were for Sue Lumley and she was voted back again unopposed. Proposed by Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven-Sithney) and seconded by Neil Plummer (St Stythians). Sue was voted in unanimously. Sue retook the chair.
The following nominations were made for the Officers:-

Vice Chairman
Beatrice Kerno: 
Proposed by Sue Howard (Porthleven),

Seconded by Neil Plummer (Porthleven)
Secretary

Richard Lumley: 
Proposed by Sue Howard (St Stythians),

Seconded by Beatrice Kerno (St Stythians)
Treasurer

Fred Smee: 
Proposed by Neil Plummer (St Stythians),

Seconded by Sue Howard (Porthleven)
All voted in unanimously.

8 Election of Posts of Responsibility were as follows:-

Publicity Officer
Ebby Anstey:

Proposed by Sue Howard (St Stythians),

Seconded by Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven)

Webmaster

Richard Lumley:

Proposed by Beatrice Kerno (St Stythians),

Seconded by Neil Plummer (St Stythians)
Both voted in unanimously.

9 The Edwin and Ernestine Jones Memorial Bursary

Sue reported that the bursary had been awarded this year and we were delighted to be able to hear about the young persons’ experiences. Michelle Roberts from Callington Community College, together with Jonny Burnard, one of the students who benefitted from the award, explained what the students had done and how they had gained from the experience. Members were delighted that the award had been used so effectively and Sue encouraged all associations to look for suitable representatives and make use of the funds available.
10 County Boules Tournament

Sue reiterated her thanks to Beatrice Kerno for arranging the tournament. The day was very pleasant and associations were encouraged to participate next year. St Germans had recently offered the use of their new piste in Seaton (next to a pub and a newly-built public toilet). The offer was on the table if the TCC members were interested. Truro Council were apparently considering re-siting the piste and it might be advisable to have an alternative location. There could also be the option of alternating locations each year. Sunday 19th May was proposed as the 2013 date. This matter would be discussed in the next General meeting. Members were reminded that the rules and regulations of the game were available on the TCC website.
11 Dates of Future Committee Meetings

The question of quarterly meetings was raised. After full discussion it was agreed that there be three general meetings and one AGM per year. Associations were asked to advise Rick of their planned twinning activities. Suggested by Lilian Polkinghorne (Newquay) that a decision would be made after associations advised Rick of twinning movements.
12 Date of next AGM

It was proposed by Sue Howard (St Stythians) and seconded by Ann Smee (Lostwithiel) that the venue in Lostwithiel be maintained as it is central to the whole of Cornwall. Passed unanimously. The 2013 AGM would be held on November 17th 2013.
